

UVic Pride Collective Minutes - March 15 2016

QUORUM MET - 10 coordinators (incoming and outgoing after SAGM)

1. Acknowledgement of the Territories
 2. Safer Spaces Policy
 3. Round of Names/Pronouns/Check-in
 4. How Does a Collective Work
 5. Updates
 - a. New Coordinating Committee!
 - b. Discussion Group This Week!
 - c. Social Justice Lecture and TRC Action Event with Dian Million - Mar17/18
 - d. We have new lockers for things, they're outside our centre, #15 and 16
 - e. Sunday event - Hiking Pkols. Meet at 12:30
-

6.) Ideaboard

- Went through ideaboard

DISCUSSION

- Less Terfs
 - Make a sign? Do a public letter that we don't support them and that we offer safer space and support for those harmed by the actions? Keep our members safe? We have peer support too. Martlet or social media open letter? Ask Trans reps to write a letter?

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus. Ask Trans reps to write an open letter about this to be posted to Martlet and social media.
-

7.) 3 free tickets to Janet Mock talk

- How do we give them out?

DISCUSSION

- It is for the VIPIRG conference
- Michelle wants one

- Karianne and Sara Maya wants one
- That's three people. Give it to them

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Give the three tickets to the three folks at the meeting who want them.
-

8.) Decolonizing Working Group

- What's happening here? IPOC caucus has called out the collective on poor acknowledgement of the territories and encouragement to work on them.

DISCUSSION

- Get together to come up with ways collective can actively decolonize
- Ocean to facilitate
- Post in the next email
- Contact will be for Ocean
- Make this a discussion group?
- Get a map of the territories?
- Have pamphlets and info from local nations available
- Report back from the working group
- Engage in discussions continuously

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Ocean to start working group.
-

9.) Trans workshop for UVSS staff

- We have been asked about who might be good to do this. Other UVSS orgs have suggested captain and kingsley.

DISCUSSION

- Both are white transmasculine folks. They should consider different ppl too.
- Suggestions - tareem, alexa, draco, dion, ocean, courtney, selina, lux, wulf

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Make suggestion that both facilitators aren't white and transmasculine. Suggest those in the brainstorm.
-

10.) Psi Chi Conference

- We were tagged in a post about LGB hookup culture lecture at a conference at uvic. We couldn't find anymore information. What do we do

DISCUSSION

- Karianne is willing to email them.

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Karianne to email for more information
-

11.) Research Request

- Research request about documents and organization around race. They are researchers based at UBC

DISCUSSION

- Yah send any of our documents along
- IPOC caucus might be able to help?

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Forward any old documents and forward IPOC Caucus contact
-

12.) Tabling at VIPIRG Conference

- We've been invited to table. Do we want to?

DISCUSSION

- Yes we can do it.
- Karianne will look for volutneers

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Table at the event
-

13.) Drag event that is montly in Victoria

- What do we do?

DISCUSSION

- Don't really have a lot of information.
- Let Lux, one of the trans reps contact them and handle it?

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Lux to handle
-

14.) Resources

- Proposal to provide meth pipes as part of harm reduction supplies. Cost is at 2\$ per piece

DISCUSSION

- Yah, especially given our community, meth is fairly popular
- Not covered by island health, we would need to pay out of pocket
- How about start with 10 and then revisit how popular and well used it is

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Start with a trial run of 10 and see how well used it is
-

15.) Request for harness

- Somone who ordered packers also need a harness to use it properly. Asking if we can subsidize and order.

DISCUSSION

- Cost?
- It will be around \$32
- We are under our resource budget so far this semester
- Sounds good. Should talk about offering these in the future too.

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Subsidize the packer harness for this person
-

16.) Request from collective member to access door code

- Former Resource coordinator still around a lot would like to have access to the key in order to work on projects.

DISCUSSION

- Yah!

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Give pride centre keycode to this collective member

17.) SAGM Minutes Adoption

DISCUSSION

- Change so that it explains everyone who wanted voting rights got them

ACTION/MOTION/DECISION

- Consensus - Approve AGM minutes with noted changes.
-

Meeting Adjourned